
 

January 30, 2018 

 

 

 

 

The Honorable Robert Olson, Chairperson 

Senate Committee on Utilities 

Statehouse, Room 236-E 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Senator Olson: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for SB 322 by Senate Committee on Utilities 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning SB 322 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 SB 322 would amend the Net Metering and Easy Connection Act to require that utilities 

offer a tariff or contract to a customer-generator identical to that which would be assigned to a 

customer that is not a customer-generator, with no additional standby, capacity, interconnection or 

other fee or charge.  According to the bill, any net excess generation credit remaining in a net-

metering customer’s account at the end of a calendar year would expire.  The bill would also make 

a number of technical corrections to the Act. 

 

 According to the Kansas Corporation Commission, enactment of SB 322 would have no 

fiscal effect on the agency. 

 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 Shawn Sullivan, 

 Director of the Budget 

 

 

 

 

cc: Jake Fisher, KCC  


